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To start the Guild ’s Fall season, Therese Anne and  

Tim Matthews welcomed the group to their 

waterfront home to explore their extensive art 

collection.  Tim Matthews, President of Jewelry 

Television (JTV), entertained the crowd with his 

passion for art and collecting. It was a beautiful day.   

Loghaven Artist Residency was the site of the 

Guild’s November program. The group toured 

parts of this 95-acre property where the Aslan 

Foundation has renovated and modernized 

buildings, including the five historic log 

cabins where the visiting artists reside.   

The Foundation has added other buildings 

like the Performing Arts Studio, to serve the 

visiting artists.  Despite the location’s 

mountain vibe, Loghaven is only minutes 

from downtown.  

Visiting artists meet their counterparts in the 

Knoxville artistic community as well as having 

private time to work and exchange ideas with 

residents in the group.  



 

 

 

This winter the Knoxville Museum of 

Art family and Guild said goodbye to 

longtime Executive Director David 

Butler and stalwart administrator 

Denise DuBose. The Guild Board  

presented David with an original 

painting of the KMA by Robert  

Felkner, a beautiful hand-woven 

scarf, and a gift card to the KMA gift 

shop. There was also a champagne 

toast as we thanked David for his 

support of the Guild.  

 

Later the Guild presented retiring  

executive administrator Denise DuBose 

with an original work by Robine Wright 

to express our gratitude for her amazing support in all the Guild ’s endeavors.  

 

Thank you, David, for decades of service to the growth of the KMA!  



 

Knoxville Museum of Art was very fortunate to have in its 

midst for many years an individual with an immense gift for 

caring deeply about her community on a person -to-person 

basis.  That was Jenny Glover.  As a Charter member of the 

KMA Guild, she was right there with the first group who  

propelled the idea of supporting the then fledgling Museum 

as a cultural center for all Knoxvillians and East Tennesseans 

to enjoy and learn about Art in all its magical forms, created 

both locally and far beyond its borders.  

Jenny’s warmth radiated and attracted people to the  

Museum and its goals, which at times were challenging to  

accomplish.  She seemed to know when support was needed 

and never hesitated to reach out and connect with that  

wonderful twinkle in her eye.  Leslie Testerman remembers 

Jenny as “ joy personified”.  She said, “She was one of those 

people that everybody wanted to be like.  She was smart, full 

of enthusiasm and love.  Everything she did was from the 

heart, and I was very lucky to have her as my close friend! ” 

An artist herself, Jenny was known for the many beautiful 

hand-made cards she designed and sent to friends and family 

alike.  Often, she would include one of her favorite quotes 

from A. A. Milne ’s Winnie The Pooh:  “If ever there is a  

tomorrow when we ’re not together, there is something you 

must always remember.  

You are braver than you 

believe, stronger than you 

seem, and smarter than 

you think. But the most 

important thing is, even if 

we’re apart, I’ ll always be 

with you.” 

For all those many lives 

Jenny touched, she will  

always be in their hearts!  

-  Words and memories by 

Janet Testerman and  

Mimi Turner
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There Was Just Something About Jenny!  
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KMA’s new director, Steven Matijcio , came to Knoxville in late Feb-

ruary. Look for an in-depth article in the Spring 2024 edition.  

 

Marcia Goldenstein , whose work is collected by the KMA, exhibited 

her “Women in Stitches” January 6—February 18. This series of por-

traits presents famous women in paintings that have been stitched. 

Marcia writes: “[It] is my metaphor for a laugh at the criticism they 

often encountered, but also ironically uses a form that is historically 

considered ‘women ’s work’.”  


